
 

To: Permanent Representatives of Members with WMO 
 

Our ref.: 2025/SG/Members   9 May 2025  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

The United Nations Chief Executive Board (CEB) has just concluded an important 

session in Copenhagen, Denmark. I participated in this session, along with other heads of the 

UN System. 

Following this meeting, UN Secretary-General, António Guterres, will hold an 

informal meeting of the General Assembly to brief UN Members on plans to advance the UN80 

initiative to ensure that the UN remains effective, cost-efficient and responsive to the people it 

serves. The briefing will take place on Monday, 12 May 2025 at 1100 EDT (1500 GMT). It will 

be broadcast live by UNTV. I encourage you to follow this briefing. 

The work of the World Meteorological Organization (WMO) will be aligned to and 

inform the UN80 process. We remain committed to supporting our Members and to play our 

role as the UN voice on weather, climate and water, in this year which marks our seventy-fifth 

(75th) anniversary as a UN specialized agency. 

Yours faithfully, 

Prof. Celeste Saulo 

Secretary-General 


